
16th May 2025 Issue 3

Filey School 
Newsletter

Successful Students.  Community Centred.

L.E.A.R.N

Highlights in this issue! 
Anglo American visit   

Yr 10 Geography
Town Sports 

12th May
The Summer  
Book Fair

Chess Tournament 
Winner!

Outstanding 
English Work Science News



Successful Students.  Community Centred.

L.E.A.R.N

An introduction 
 from the  Headteacher 

Year 11 Masterclass dates from June 2nd 
(Sessions are subject to change) 

We've had another couple of packed weeks, with students working hard and playing 
hard. 


Year 11 have made an excellent start to the 2025 exam season and are making the 
most of every minute in the Masterclasses between the exams. We've been impressed 
by the diligence, positivity and can-do approach of our students. Keep going!


As you'll see in this edition, students have been making great progress in their 
classroom-based subjects and have been excelling on the sports fields. It's fantastic to 
see so many embracing different opportunities too, as they take on the challenge of 
chess or debate some of the key questions in our world today. I'd like to thank 
colleagues for providing these experiences for our young people. 


As you'll have seen in our recently published Ofsted report, the inspectors noted that 
'some pupils do not attend school regularly enough.' This being so, I ask that we 
continue to work together to ensure that our students attend school all day, every day. 
We know that this is the way to guarantee success and to increase the choices that 
students have when they leave us at the end of Year 11. Thank you in anticipation of 
your support. 


All best wishes for the weekend ahead,


Hayley Pegg

Interim Head
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Outstanding Work in Key 
Stage 3 English 

The Y7 Creative Project is back and the competition is fierce! This time Y7 
were tasked with creating a meaningful response to our non-fiction text The 
Boys in the Boat.

In 7EN4 our overall winner was Milo H, with Evie and Grace G in second 
place and Grace A, Phoebe and Seve as our third place runners up.

In 7EN1 our overall winner was Ellie C with Phoebe and Jayden in second 
place and George, Archie and Alivia in third.
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Art Excellence  
at Filey School

Year Seven have been working hard to develop their art skills this year.  Nothing 
demonstrates the amazing progress they have made more, than the pictures below.  
Recent lessons have focused on improving their observational drawing skills and I 
am sure you will join me in celebrating their amazing work!



A huge well done to all of our athletes who competed at the Scarborough Town 
Sports athletics event on Monday 12th February. Our athletes performed amazingly, 
with lots qualifying for the next stage in York in June. A huge well done to the Y7 
and Y8 boys relay teams who both placed 1st out of all Scarborough schools 
during their relay race. 

It was also a great day for our Cambridge National Sports Studies students to put 
their skills into practice for their topic 1 practical sports element of the course.

 Town Sports - Scarborough 
12th May 2025 
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The ever popular  
'Chess Tournament'. L.E.A.R.N

After a very tense game today, 
the Easter Chess Tournament 
finally came to a close. First 
place was taken by our current 
year 10 reigning champion, 
Jaiden, with a well fought out 
second place going to our 
year 7  rising chess star, 
Jeremiah. 

A huge well done to everyone 
else who took part in the 
tournament. There were a lot 
of games to get through and 
e v e r y o n e s h o w e d g re a t 
pa t i ence , k i ndness and 
sportsmanship.  
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Our new 'Debating Club'.
L.E.A.R.N

Students from all years are invited to attend our new Debate Club. 
Debating is a skill that not only improves historical writing, but persuasive 
writing across the curriculum. In addition to this, students will develop 
confidence in expressing their points of view, and empathy in 
understanding that of others. Of particular relevance to the modern era, 
students will also be asked to consider how best to research opinions 
online, and think about what influences these opinions where they are on 
the internet.

Our first week will consider the actions of Trump and we hope to come 
to a voted conclusion on whether he is a good person. Students will be 
given some material to study and consider when building their 
arguments, but are asked to come armed with their own research. 
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The Summer Book Fair is now in full swing! As always there is a fantastic range of 
books both in terms of price and genre. Some of the latest titles which have been 
popular with students include 'Sunrise on the Reaping' by Suzanne Collins (the 2025 
second prequel to 'The Hunger Games') and 'The Boy you always wanted' by 
Michelle Quach and, of course, the Minecraft Books!


Prices range from £2 for a pack of two books to £9.99 for some of the latest titles.


Once again, the stationery has proved popular, and so far, the total sum raised is just 
over £170. With 3 more days to go we are hoping to achieve sales of at least £300 to 
enable us to receive a percentage of free books back for the library. 


The last day of the Fair is Monday 19th May when the book raffle will be drawn and 
the lucky winner announced at the end of the day!


The Summer Book Fair
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Anglo American visit Yr 10 
L.E.A.R.N

A few weeks ago we 
h a d a v i s i t f r o m 
AngloAmerican who 
gave a talk to many of 
our Year 10 Geography 
GCSE students


On Tuesday the 6th 
May R icha rd f rom 
AngloAmerican was 
back in our school 
supporting the learning 
of GCSE Geography 
students for their Paper 
2 unit on Resource 
Management, which 
forms part of  their 
GCSE course.  Clearly, 
the highlight was the 
offer  of a virtual reality 
experience of being 
down a modern day 
mine!
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News from the Science 
Department L.E.A.R.N

In our last newsletter, I mentioned Sparx Science, our online 
homework platform. I’d like to give a special shout-out to the 
students in 7Sc2, who continue to lead by example with 
excellent engagement — well done! 


Over the past week, we’ve seen our Year 11 students begin their Masterclasses and 
pre-exam boosters in preparation for their upcoming GCSE exams. I’m pleased to 
share that these sessions have been well attended, with students showing excellent 
focus and dedication. 


We will continue to provide as much support as possible throughout the coming 
month, helping students with anything they need as they work toward their final 
examinations. On behalf of the entire Science Department, I’d like to wish all our Year 
11 students the very best of luck — we’re proud of all their hard work so far.


While the Masterclasses are taking place, some regular science lessons may be 
covered by other staff members or supply teachers to ensure Year 11s receive the 
support they need

However, it’s important to note that 67% of students are not yet regularly completing 
their Sparx homework. We’re aiming to significantly reduce this number, as Sparx 
plays a key role in reinforcing classwork and building long-term recall — both 
essential for student success in future exams and better outcomes post life at Filey 
School. 


A reminder about Sparx:  

• Homework is set every Wednesday at 9:00am 

• It is due by 10:00pm the following Tuesday 

• Tasks usually take 15–20 minutes to complete 


Regular use of Sparx has been shown to support students’ understanding and 
improve outcomes by the time they reach Year 11. Students who engage consistently 
tend to be more confident and better prepared in science. 


How you can help:  
Please encourage your child to complete their Sparx homework each week. 

If they experience any issues with access or find the work challenging, do get in 
touch with me directly, or encourage your child to speak to their Science teacher — 
we’re always here to help. 


Thank you for your continued support. 

Warm regards, 


Mr. Young 
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Attendance Information for 
Parents / Carers - You can help! L.E.A.R.N

We have a duty of care to ensure your child’s safety as well as their regular 
school attendance.

If your child is going to be absent you must contact school before 9:10am 
every day your child is absent. Contact can be made via the MCAS mobile 
phone ap, or by calling 01723 512354. 

You can also email the school  -  m.herring@fi.coastandvale.academy.

Attendance Matters!

For safeguarding reasons, we operate a 48-hour visual policy during absences 
from Filey School when no contact has been made to the academy, by parents of 
guardians. Home visits may be conducted on day 3 of absence, if daily contact 
has been made to the academy. Home visits may be more frequent at the 
discretion of the Head of the School, Attendance team or safeguarding team.  
During home visits, a student must be visually seen by staff of Filey School.   For 
safeguarding reasons, it may be necessary to request Police welfare home visits 
and / or social care support.

mailto:m.herring@fi.coastandvale.academy
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 Wear it with pride! 
Our School Uniform

• Hair must be unobtrusively styled and in naturally-occurring tones. 

• Nail varnish is not permitted in school. 

• Any make up used must be discreet (looking entirely natural). Excessive make- up will 

have to be removed. 

• No false eyelashes of any description are permitted. 

• One pair of small ear studs may be worn in the lower lobe. No other items of jewellry are 

allowed (i.e. necklaces, rings, bracelets, nose studs/rings, tongue studs or eyebrow 
studs). 


• A watch may be worn, but smartwatches are not permitted. 




